JOINT MANAGEMENT TEAM MEETING

9 DECEMBER 2004

Present:
Councillor M Mitchelson (Chair), Councillors E Firth, R Knapton, 

M Bowman, J Geddes and R Bloxham

M Mooney, J Gooding, A Brown, J Egan, K Hook, D Atkinson, D Williams, M Coulson (IDeA), P Mason, M Beveridge & 

D Kavanagh (Minutes)

Apologies:
G Connolly

JMT
191/04
MINUTES OF JMT HELD ON 25 NOVEMBER 2004

The minutes of the meeting held on 25 November were received with the following matters arising.

JMT
190/04
AOB – 


Direction of Travel Review

An update was given on feedback from the Audit Commission on the Direction of Travel Review.  As suggested at last JMT it would be good for Officers and Member to receive feedback together and Keith Power is available to attend JMT on 23 December to do this.

JMT
192/04
MINUTES OF EMG HELD ON 22 NOVEMBER 2004

The minutes of the meeting held on 22 November 2004 were received with the following matters arising.


EMG
151/04
Future Budget Setting Process / SIMALTO


K Hook gave JMT an overview of the discussion at EMG and explained what a system such as SIMALTO could offer by way of help in the budget setting process.

EMG
153/04

Project Management



M Mooney gave JMT an overview of the discussion on Project Management.

JMT
193/04
MINUTES OF CMT HELD ON 15 NOVEMBER 2004

The minutes of the meeting held on 15 November were received with the following matters arising.

CMT
190/04
Budget Update 


M Mooney gave JMT an overview of discussions, which took place at CMT on the budget.


CMT
193/04

Customer Contact Security



JMT noted that the security guard currently on duty in the new Customer Contact Centre was contracted for the first 3 to 4 months and asked for information on future plans.  J Gooding to advise.

JMT
194/04
EO / IdeA RESEARCH PROJECT

David Williams introduced Marcus Coulson from the IdeA who gave JMT an overview and set the context of this National Project – “Developing Members’ Leadership roles in People Management and Human Resources.”  There are three Councils involved in this project nationally, Carlisle being one of them.

A background paper was circulated for information and Marcus explained the background to the project, which is an action learning project designed to understand Elected Members’ relationship with HR.  M Coulson is holding meetings to ‘fact find’ and establish an appropriate route for Carlisle.

It was felt by Members and Officers that this project was timely and a good opportunity to look at protocols, policies and procedures, especially in terms of Officer/Member Code of Conduct, which is going to be reviewed by M Mooney and J Egan.

JMT
195/04
WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT STRATEGY

D Williams took JMT through his briefing paper and gave an overview of the National Pay Agreement and the implications for the Council.  

David also outlined the key activities required to comply with the agreement and circulated a broad overview of the project process with key timelines.  It was noted that this exercise will take place over the next 3 years, involving consultation with Trades Unions and sharing of good practice with other local authorities.  It will be resource intensive, involving a great deal of work but is a good opportunity to shape the authority to meet key priorities.  Members are to be involved with the strategic overview, monitoring and the appeals process.

D Williams to provide the Executive with further information on the process.

JMT
196/04
HOMEWORKING

P Mason took JMT through a presentation of Homeworking and highlighted key issues.  He then gave further detailed information on a proposed pilot project within Revenues and Benefits Business Unit.  A six-month pilot is proposed, funded by Government, to assess any benefits to staff and the Council.  

JMT
197/04
THREE RIVERS UPDATE

M Beveridge gave JMT an update on Three Rivers.  The development plan for the Three Rivers is mainly leisure based or environmental improvement, as commercial development is not possible on riverside land.  A report is to be brought to the Executive in January, then to Infrastructure O & S.

JMT
198/04
LSP

M Mooney and the Portfolio Holder gave feedback following yesterday’s LSP meeting.  The LSP have decided to have 2 co-chairs Councillor Ray Bloxham (Carlisle) and Councillor Colin Nineham (Eden).   A joint letter is to be sent out to the whole partnership advising them of this.

JMT
199/04
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Talkin Tarn

JMT were advised that a letter had been sent to the County Council and their response had confirmed that the Hotel would not be part of any deal on Talkin Tarn.

David Atkinson attended the meeting to give JMT an update.  Discussion took place on the way forward with carrying out Council’s Resolution.  Members asked that a report from officers be taken to the Executive on 20 December, showing how the Council Resolution would be addressed and setting out any implications.

Telephones

There were concerns raised regarding the problems with the telephone lines today and yesterday which were due to a BT fault.  Engineers were on site and the problem will be corrected today.  In the meantime, emergency lines were available.

Budget Discussion

A Brown circulated the latest draft for consideration by Members.  General discussion took place on the budget process and some clarification was given.  It was felt that the process was complicated and that we needed to look at improvements to the process for next year.

JMT Papers

It was felt that papers for the meeting should be circulated in good time to allow reading and preparation prior to JMT.

The meeting closed at 3.40pm

